






 
 
 
 
 
runs contrary to the City Region’s aspirations for growth and our shared desire 
to build more homes (including affordable homes) in SE Wales. We will monitor 
with keen interest how the recommendations contained in the Arcadis Report 
are reflected in the review of Planning Policy Wales and the forthcoming 
revisions of the Development Plan Manual. 
 
We look forward to meeting with you urgently, so that we can discuss this 
important issue in the context of the City Deal for the Cardiff Capital Region.  
We  would also ask for your considered response to the matters raised above 
and hope that we can move forward in a positive manner with your support. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Councillor John Thomas, Leader, Vale of Glamorgan Council 
 
 

Councillor Andrew Morgan, Leader, Rhondda Cynon Taf County Borough 
Council 
 

 
 
Councillor David Poole, Leader, Caerphilly County Borough Council 
 
 
 
 
 
 


